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Dear Colleague 
New Transfer Arrangements for the LGPS
I have recently passed on copies of GAD guidance to be used for club transfers in and out, and for transfers out to non-club pension arrangements. I was hoping to provide details of non-club transfer in factors, which in turn impact on transfers between individual LGPS funds in England and Wales at the start of November, but this has not proven possible, due to further exchanges between GAD and HMRC/DWP on how the new transfer regime is intended to operate. 

Transfers across regional borders which do not use the LGPS (Benefits etc) Regulations 2007 [SI 2007/1166] are now completed on a club transfer basis.

As a result of these delays I am now writing to advise, further to the original advice covering transfer cases in hand at the end of September, that local authority pension funds should now process all non-club transfer in cases using the approach and factors which applied as at 30 September 2008 AS LONG AS the transfer can be completed by 31 December 2008. As this non-club transfer-in process also applies to old style interfund adjustments, they too should be progressed in similar fashion if they can be completed by the end of this year. This advice applies in respect of individuals irrespective of when they started with their current employer and became members of their current fund, but employers do need to take into account that the normal 12 months for applying for a transfer needs to be properly considered to avoid any sense of this being a “closing down sale”.
This advice does not affect the approach to be taken in respect of club transfers which has applied since 1 October.

I am now intending to issue the new factors which will apply from 1 January 2009 later this week, as well as factors to be used in respect of pensioners in pension sharing cases. This will also involve further discussion with software providers in order that changes can be made to admin systems.
Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Communities and Local Government 
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